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68 Cadman Drive,
Priorslee,
Telford,
Shropshire
 TF2 9SD

5th March 2020

Tel: 07960 945771
Email: clerk@wooreparishcouncil.org


To: 	Mr Owen Paterson MP
	House of Commons	

Date: 	5th March 2020


Dear Mr Paterson,

Many thanks for your letter dated the 2nd March 2020 which included a copy of the letter from the Rt. Hon. Grant Shapps, Secretary of State for Transport. I received the correspondence today (5th March 2020) and I will circulate both letters to the Parish Councillors for discussion at our Parish Council Meeting on Monday, 9th March 2020.

On behalf of the Woore Parish council, I would like to thank you for the article that appeared in The Shropshire Star and The Drayton Advertiser this week. We were delighted to read your full endorsement for Woore Parish residents in respect of the continuing threat of HS2 construction works devastating our Parish. 

We note too your reported comments about your intention to vote against the Bill in the vote originally planned for the evening of Monday 2nd March. We share your disappointment that the vote was not called, particularly as we felt sure that a large number of newly appointed Conservative MPs who succeeded in the December election would have joined you in the Lobby vote demonstrating  the continuing level of opposition to the HS2 plan in its current form. We understand the Bill has since been sent to the House of Lords for scrutiny.

We would also like to take this opportunity to update you in relation to the ongoing disappointment related to Shropshire Council and HS2 regarding the proposed mitigation measures for the Parish.

Our hopes were raised when Shropshire Council finally employed a representative to liaise with HS2 and to work with/advise the WPC as directed by the House of Commons Select Committee. We were swiftly disappointed to find the first meeting of the Shropshire Council representative, HS2 and the WPC on 27th February 2020 felt like a ‘fait accompli’ and HS2 was making a ‘final offer’. 

The point that you made in the newspaper articles about HS2 being “completely inflexible” reflects exactly our experience at the meeting referred to above but also in any of the meetings we’ve attended with HS2. Members of the HS2 team continue to show scant regard for the expectations of the House of Commons Select Committee. For example, HS2 confirmed at our recent meeting that they are still working from Desk Top Reports/Google images; hardly any actual measurements have taken place in the village, but then advised those present at the meeting that very little benefit can be gained from the proposed barriers outside the school (a clear recommendation from The Select Committee).

We have always been clear our aim was not to derail HS2 but to seek to ensure a route for the construction traffic that would not devastate the lives of Woore residents and cause abject destruction to the environment in which we live. The mitigations suggested by HS2/SC will result in significant physical remodelling of our village and devastation to the surrounding area that will not ever be able to be restored. 

We believe that whilst the new Government has declared the intention to continue delivering HS2 there is also a clear commitment to cutting the cost of the project. We firmly believe that the alteration of the route of Phase 2a should be reconsidered as part of the cost cutting analysis. 

Given the reply from the Minister for Transport shared with us today, we ask if you could arrange a visit from the Rt. Hon Andrew Stephenson, Minister of Transport with responsibilities for HS2 to visit our Parish to meet with you and representatives of the WPC to make a case for the re-routing of the Phase2a arm of HS2 (Birmingham to Crewe line).  In keeping with your own view, we believe there are considerable savings to be made by looking at the shorter routes that have been proposed /suggested in our Petitions. Our understanding of the new Ministerial role for HS2 is that one of the key responsibilities is to review cost savings to the overall budget of HS2.  

As a Parish, we feel that we have been disenfranchised from the outset of this project being approved. We were made aware too late for the Public Consultation of the devastation to be visited on our Parish. The negotiations and agreements for the adjoining Constituencies with HS2 had been completed by the time HS2 discovered Woore was in the county of Shropshire and the woeful lack of representation from Shropshire County does not need rehearsing. 

To this this day, we feel those agreements constitute a major barrier to why HS2 resists and obfuscates around revisiting any of those decisions. The lack of a democratic consultative process for Woore Parish has resulted in this completely preposterous option to direct HGVs 13.8 miles around three sides of quadrant in order to make a journey of 5.4 miles.

We are very grateful for your continuing support in this matter and look forward to your support as we take our petition to the House of Lords.

Yours sincerely,

M.E. Cowey

Chairman of Woore of Parish Council
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